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RECALL ORDER 
 
September 4, 2024  
 
WH Agriculture, LLC, BC Agriculture, LLC,     
SR Agriculture, LLC, dba Maggie’s Farms   
License #: CCD-2022-0761   
 
Re: RECALL ORDER 
 
Dear Mr. Winston Conkling,  
 

 On November 20, 2023, the Cannabis Control Division received a report on Parent ID # 

8839486308602637 from Precision Botanicals Laboratories Inc., identifying that this product 

tested positive for the prohibited pesticide pyrethrins. On August 30, 2024, the Cannabis Control 

Division (“CCD”) requested documentation demonstrating that the cannabis flower products 

produced at your licensed cultivation facility (License # CCD-2022-0761) originating from 

Parent ID #8839486308602637, met the permissible action levels for the prohibited pesticide, 

pyrethrins. Maggie’s Farms has been unable to provide such documentation. As you are unable 

to provide a Certificate of Analysis (COA) demonstrating that the product originating from 

Parent ID 8839486308602637 passed all required pesticide testing pursuant to Section 16.8.7.15 

NMAC, and to protect public health and safety, the CCD must issue an immediate recall order 

for all cannabis products associated with this Parent ID pursuant to Section 16.8.2.11 (E) 

NMAC.  

All products which may have made it to market containing any quantity of Parent ID 

#8839486308602637 must be removed from the market and destroyed since the evidence of 

harmful pesticides has been detected. Any licensee and/or person who may have purchased these 

products from your company must be alerted by your company about the potential exposure to 

these pesticides from these products.  

In accordance with Section 16.8.2.11 NMAC, it is a requirement of every licensee to 

have an approved “recall” standard operating procedure for an event such as this. Within forty-

eight (48) hours of receipt of this notification, you are directed to send Chris Romero, CCD 
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Environmental Scientist, an email at Christopher.romero@rld.nm.gov with the information listed 

below. In addition, it is the responsibility of each licensee you contact regarding this recall to 

send a copy of the listed requested information to Christopher.romero@rld.nm.gov and to 

conduct their own internal recall following their standard operating procedures.  Please ensure 

that every licensee you contact about this recall is made aware of this requirement and submits 

their documents in a timely manner. 

• A copy of licensee’s recall standard operating procedure,  

• A copy of licensee’s plan for notifying the affected parties and how you intend to 

quarantine and destroy the impacted product,  

• Evidence of your communications to the impacted licensees recalling the 

impacted products,   

• A list of all remaining inventory on hand and what remains on the market 

including all associated lot numbers,  

 

In the event you have questions or concerns regarding the recall process please reach out to Chris 

Romero at (505) 490-0273. Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Respectfully, 

Todd Stevens | Director 
Cannabis Control Division 
1209 Camino Carlos Rey | Santa Fe, NM 87507 
P.O. Box 25101 | Santa Fe, NM 87504 
Todd.Stevens@rld.nm.gov | www.rld.nm.gov 
Office: (505) 476-4579 
Cell: (505) 546-7772 
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